Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Organizational Meeting Minutes
July 15, 2020
Directors Present:  Jim Timney

Also, Present:  Marc Twidwell - General Manager
Dennis Peat 



Leslie – Staff
Eugene Sullivan


Selden Wasson

Brittany Lehman (Zoom)

The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at The Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.
The first agenda item was Roll Call of Directors / Affirmation of Quorum – All directors were present and a quorum was affirmed.
The President announced the next portion of the meeting as a Call to the Public – No public was present.
The next item to be addressed was the Consent Agenda – 
     Item a. In the organizational meeting, Director Timney was appointed President, Director Wasson as Secretary and Treasurer, and Director Peat as Vice President.

     Item b. Approval of the 2020 Annual Meeting Minutes and Reconvened Annual Meeting Minutes from June 30, 2020.
     Item c. Approval of the Regular Board Meeting Minutes for June 17, 2020.

     Item d. Approval of the June 2020 Financial Reports.
Director Peat made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda items. The motion was seconded by Director Wasson and passed unanimously.   
The next item to be addressed was Current Events, Reports, and Correspondence.

     Item a. The Managers Report - Marc Twidwell (GM) reported that the suspension of service terminations and associated late fees continues. The new billing system continues to be implemented. The 2019 financial audit is being completed and the results presented at the August meeting. The By-Law revision is complete, and all Directors have a copy to review. All fire hydrants have been GPS located and added to the GIS map. No correspondence has been received from ADOR about the abandoned property Voluntary Compliance Agreement mailed in May. Wells Fargo is being contacted about the process of making extra loan payments.

     Item b. The Office Report shows 45 new customers. Six second dwelling development fees assessed in June.

     Item c. The Operations Report: Phase 1 of the Marijka booster upgrade is complete. Alpine tank painting project is in progress after the installation of a larger access door.  
The next agenda item was New Business / Action Items.  
     Item a. The By-Law revision was discussed. All Directors agreed to hold a work session on Wednesday August 12, at 9am to review the changes to the By-Laws.

     Item b. Marc Twidwell (GM) explained to the Board that DPW has always paid the deductible for employee’s health insurance through contributions to their HSA account. Deductibles have risen and the contributions have not been increased. Director Peat made a motion to approve an increase in contributions to employee’s HSA accounts to make the annual contributions equal the annual deductible. Director Wasson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

The last item on the agenda was Director Comments. Director Timney commented that the new agenda format was more professional and worked well. 

The motion for Adjournment was made by Director Wasson, seconded by Director Sullivan and passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary






   Date
PAGE  
2

